
[Saipan, MP] The Joeten-Kiyu Public Library (JKPL) is
proud to announce that Library Director Erlinda C.
Naputi and Systems Librarian Omar T. Manacop have
been awarded the prestigious Francis Keppel Award
of Excellence for State Data Reporting from the
Institute of Museum and Library Services (IMLS). This
national honor recognizes the Joeten-Kiyu Public
Library's outstanding commitment to collecting and
reporting data that accurately reflects its impact and
effectiveness in serving the people of the CNMI. 

The Francis Keppel award is presented annually by
the Institute of Museum and Library Services to honor
libraries that demonstrate superior reporting of data in
accordance with state standards. The Joeten-Kiyu
Public Library was selected as the recipient of this
year's award for its exemplary efforts in data collection,
analysis, and reporting.
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"This award is a testament to the hard work and commitment of our entire team,
who have consistently demonstrated a strong understanding of the
importance of accurate and meaningful data in measuring our impact on the
community."

The JKPL's efforts in state data reporting have been critical in demonstrating its
value and impact in the CNMI. By effectively collecting and reporting data, the
JKPL has been able to provide valuable insights into its programs, services, and
resources, ultimately leading to improved decision-making and better serving
the needs of its patrons. 

The Francis Keppel award was presented to the Library Director Erlinda C.
Naputi and to the Systems Librarian Omar T. Manacop at the Annual IMLS State
Data Coordinator’s Meeting on January 14,  2025. The Francis Keppel Award of
Excellence for State Data Reporting is a prestigious accolade, and the Joeten-
Kiyu Public Library is honored to be recognized for its exceptional effort. Since
2019, the Joeten-Kiyu Public Library has been a consecutive recipient of the
Francis Keppel Award. The library looks forward to continuing its work in
maintaining high standards of data reporting and further enhancing its impact
on the community.

"We are thrilled to
receive this national
recognition for our
dedication to
maintaining high
standards of data
reporting," said
Library Director
Erlinda C. Naputi. 

Guampedia.com Managing Director Rita Nauta visited the Joeten-
Kiyu Public Library on February 26, 2025 and donated Ricky: A Life
Worth Sharing, Volume I—a posthumous autobiography by
Ricardo “Ricky” J. Bordallo and C. Sablan Gault. Published 35 years
after his passing, Ricky is Bordallo’s account of the joys of an idyllic
childhood in Guam to the devastation of World War II and the
island’s transformation in the post-war year.



Group photo of community at  Antonio C. Atalig Memorial Library
(Rota)-Library Assistant I Bergitt Maratita and AmeriCorps student
volunteers conducting “Dreaming Together” celebration on Rota
on  January 20, 2025 reaching 50+ community members.
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ANTONIO C. ATALIG MEMORIAL
LIBRARY (ROTA)

Martin Luther King Jr. Event Success at the
Antonio C. Atalig Memorial Library

In honor of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day, the
Antonio C. Atalig Memorial Library on Rota, in
partnership with the CNMI Public School
System's AmeriCorps Program, hosted a day
of learning and fun for children on January
20, 2025.

The event featured hands-on team-building
activities centered on sharing Dr. King's "I
Have a Dream" speech, followed by a
discussion and craft activity about his life
and legacy. Children learned the importance
of Dr. King's message of peace and equality.
The event was a great success, with children
enjoying the stories, crafts, and learning
about Dr. King's important message. Special
thanks to our partners at the CNMI Public
School System's AmeriCorps Program for
their help in making this event possible.
Thank you to all the participating families
and AmeriCorps student volunteers on a
great job! 

“Everyone was friendly and the activity is fun!”
I enjoyed the activities. The activity I enjoyed
the most was that love comes in different
colors heart painting.”-- Sinapalo I Rota
“I am glad to support this initiative.”

“We enjoyed the activities the students were afforded. My favorite one
was the cloud--Martin Luther King.  Students shared what they wanted to
be, wanted to do and places they wanted to go.” -- Sinapalo, Rota
“Everyone was helpful and nice!”


